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Clubtorque 

Official Publication of 
MG CAR CLUB NEWCASTLE INC 

ABN 96 210 450 708 
NSW Inc Assn Reg'd No Y0354245 

Founded 1955 - MGs and MOTORSPORT 

Club address: 
PO Box 632, HAMILTON NSW 2303 
Website address: 
www.mgcarclub.com.au 
Clubrooms:  
Northcott Park, Cobby Street, Shortland 
Monthly Meetings   
2nd Friday of month 7.30pm 

corner Italia Rd & Pacific Hwy, Balickera  
(12km north of Raymond Terrace) 
 
Membership enquiries: 
Ted Dial 
M) 0408 562 748 (Not after 9.00pm) 
Email:  edial@exemail.com.au   
 
Other enquiries 
Contact the Secretary at the club address or 
phone 4943 6239 

Disclaimer: The views and opinions expressed within Clubtorque are those of 
the individual or 

CONTENTS 

Reports 

President ........................... 6 

Club Captain ................... 16 

Speed Panel ................... 16 

Social Secretary .............. 18 

Register Captain ............. 20 

Information 
Coming Events ....................... 2 

Board ...................................... 4 

Young Driver Development….9 

New Members ...................... 11 

CEE/MEE Presentation ........ 11 

Come n Try Hillclimb… …….12 

Autotest Presentation ........... 13 

Classified Ads....................... 22 

Advertisers Index ................. 24 

Tilligerry Motorama .............. 25 

www.cams.com.au 

United Kingdom 

Affiliated with    



Page 2 

CLUBTORQUE 

Coming Events - February 2016 

Thurs 4 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Sat 6 CLA CSCA Supersprint Rd 1 Wakefield Park 

Sun 7 WAC Motorkhana Awaba WAC MK1 

Mon 8 MGCCN Magazine Assembly Cobby Street 2.00pm  M 

Wed 10 MGCCN Speed Panel Cobby Street  8.00pm M 

Thurs 11 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Fri 12 MGCCN Club Night Cobby Street 7.30pm  M 

Sun 14 MGCCN Ringwood Hill Climb CC1 TS1 M 

Sun 14 HDCC State Khanacross Rd 1 Hampton 

Thurs 18 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Sat 20 MGCCN 
Young Driver 
Development Course 

Ringwood Park 

Sat 20 MGCCN Natter Night Beth & Bruce Fraser 

Sun 21 WAC State Motorkhana Rd 1 Awaba 10am Dirt 

Sun 21  FOSC SMSP North 

Tues 23 MGCCN Weekday Club Run Murrays Beach 

Tues 23 Dry Sol Track hire Ringwood 

Tues 23 MGCCN Board Meeting Cobby Street 7.30pm M 

Thurs 25 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Sun 28 MGCCN Dirt/Tar Khanacross CC2 KC1 M 

Legend 
M - Club Member 
R - Register pointscore 

Please contact the respective Panel Chairman or Michael Snow to confirm that an 
event is still being conducted. Also check the website as late cancellations do happen.  

 

CC - Club Championship 
KC - Khanacross 
MK - Motorkhana 

TA - Touring Assembly 
TC - Tri-Challenge 
TS - Tar Speed Series 
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Coming Events - March 2016 

Thurs 3 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Sat 5 BLCC State Hillclimb Rd 1 Bathurst Esses 

Sun 6 MGCCN Come & Try Hillclimb Ringwood Park M 

Sun 6 BLCC State Hillclimb Rd 2 Bathurst Mountain Straight 

Mon 7 MGCCN Magazine Assy Cobby Street 2.00pm  M 

Wed 9 MGCCN Speed Panel Cobby Street  8.00pm M 

Thurs 10 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Fri 11 MGCCN Club Night Cobby Street  7.30pm M 

Sat 12 AHRG Fluffy Duck Rally TBA CC3 TR1 

Sun 13 MGCCN 
&Sydney 

CSCA Supersprint Rd 
2 

SMSP North M 

Sun 13 WAC State Khanacross Rd 2 Awaba 10am 

Sun 13  Gunnedah Hillclimb TBA 

Tues 15 MGCCN Board Meeting Cobby Street 7.30pm M 

Thurs 17 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Sat 19 KSCC Tri Challenge Hillclimb 
Practice 

Mt Cooperabung 

Sun 20 KSCC Tri Challenge Hillclimb 
Rd 1 

Mt Cooperabung TC1 

Sun 20 WAC State Motorkhana Rd 2 Awaba Dirt 

Thurs 24 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  

Fri 25  MG National Meeting Perth Reg 

Sat 26  MG National Meeting Perth CC4 R3 

Sat 26 Gen OC NM Hillclimb Ringwood M 

Sun 27  MG National Meeting Perth CC5 R4 

Sun 27 MGCCN Club Run TBA M R5 

Mon 28  MG National Meeting Perth CC6 R6 

Thurs 31 MGCCN Ringwood Working Bee  
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THE BOARD 

PRESIDENT 
Dave Atkins  (Chris) 
4956 6200 
0415 963 515  
datkins49@optusnet.com.au 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Greg Hunter  (Sue) 
4959 2716 
0412 493 711 
gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au 
 
SECRETARY 
Michael Whiteman 
0418 611 610 
micsemale@live.com 
 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 
Ted Dial (Diana) 
4956 2748  
0408 562 748  
edial@exemail.com.au   
 
TREASURER  
John Finch (Christine) 
4957 3123  
0434 405 782 
jcfinch@bigpond.net.au    
 
CLUB CAPTAIN 
John Roach 
0422 558 278 
roach.john@gmail.com 
 
SPEED EVENT CO-ORDINATOR 
Rick Vincent (Lynne) 
4945 5114 
0418 494 663 
mgccnspeedevent@hotmail.com.au 
 
 

AUTOTEST CO-ORDINATOR 
Leo Frodl 
Mobile: 0419 617 980 
Email: annefrdl@gmail.com  
 
REGISTER CAPTAIN  
Ken McLeod (Louise) 
4943 6239 
0408 682 420 
kenneth.mcleod@bigpond.com 
 
LAND PANEL 
Alan Bates (Gina) 
4981 8027 
0412 280 093 
a.r.bates@bigpond.com 

SOCIAL SECRETARY  
Rose Cogger Collins (John) 
4987 7844 
0413 222 828 
rosecogger@hotmail.com 

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR 
Michael Snow 
0432 772 044 
michaelsnow4@bigpond.com 

EDITOR & WEBSITE MANAGER 
Bob Millington 
0409 418 507 
editor@mgcarclub.com.au 

PUBLICITY 
Peter Robinson (Noelene) 
4933 8167 
0411 487 640 
map@pacific.net.au   
 

RALLY CO-ORDINATOR 

Vacant 

 
 

No phone calls after 9.00pm. Thank you 

mailto:datkins49@optusnet.com.au
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REGISTER SECRETARY 

Doug Rae (Judith) 

4944 7356 

0434 141 501 

hooraedj@bigpond.com 

 

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE 

Vacant 

 

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 1 

Joy Bower (Paul) 

4933 2346 

pbandjoy@bigpond.com  

 

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 2 

Gregg Noonan 

02 4952 4476 

0425 202 794 

gnoonan3@bigpond.com 

 

Other Contacts 

 

Young Driver Development Course 

Greg Hunter 

0412 493 711 

gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au 

 

Natmeet Co-Ordinator 

Fran Hodgson (Darren) 

4946 9989 

0414 449 252 mobile 

dfhodgson@bigpond.com 

 

CSCA Delegate 

Gregg Noonan 

4952 4476 

0425 202 794 

 

 

CAMS Delegate 

Doug Rae (Judith) 

4944 7356 

0434 141 501 

hooraedj@bigpond.com 

 

NSW Hillclimb Panel member 

Peter Robinson 

4933 8167 

0411 487 640 

map@pacific.net.au   

 

Tri-Challenge contacts 

Matt Halpin TSCC (02) 6765 4454 

Chris Seam KSCC (02) 6562 7536 

Peter Robinson MGCCN 4933 8167 

 

Westlakes Autoclub Contact  

John Newton (Secretary) 

0423 170 259 

secretary@wac.org.au 

 

WEBSITE Manager 

Vacant 

THE BOARD 
No phone calls after 9.00pm. Thank you 

RINGWOOD PRIVATE PRACTICE 

Limited availability on Thursdays 

Or by appointment 

Ph. Doug Rae, or Alan Bates 
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Well, here we go again, another year underway, and in some respects, we are 
entering a new phase in the Club’s history. We have seen more movement in 
Board members than we have for several years with the retirement of relatively 
long termors, Bryn, Darval, and Ken from the Executive, and the retirement of 
Judith Rae from the board, sadly due to health issues. We all wish her well in her 
“retirement”, she will be missed, but I am sure she will have input wherever she 
can.  
 
The other very significant change will be that we no longer have the King Edward 
Park Hillclimbs to arrange, that decision was made last year and as a result, 
some of the redundant equipment has been disposed of. The uncertainty about 
the future suitability of King Edward Park for the 2016 event, lead us to that 
decision. Now there is apparently, even greater uncertainty about whether the 
Bathers Way upgrade through the Park will be on time due to the merging of 
Newcastle and Port Stephens Councils, unfortunately (or some would say 
fortunately) we have passed the point of no return.  The 2016 Mattara Hillclimb 
will be at Ringwood. 
 
This is my fourth term as President, and as I start work in the role for this year I 
reflected on my past terms, my first term was back in 1974, I had just turned 25 
and was working with a committee with an average age of under 30, there were 
no computers, no mobile phones, we printed the magazine ourselves, the grader 
we use at Ringwood now was at Nelsons Plains and was still running with it’s 
original engine. The Club operated with between $2000 & $3000 in liquid assets, 
people complained when the entry fee for a Nelsons Plans Sprint went from 
$3.00 to $3.50, the car I was driving in events was just 2 years old and it was all 
FUN! 
 
Today we are running a mid sized business, (like it or not). The responsibilities of 
the Board are much more complex than ever they were back then. 
Computerisation of just about everything is supposed to make things easier, (I’m 
still not convinced!). Our membership numbers are around the 500 mark, with 
people having a wide range of reasons for joining and continuing their 
membership. The challenge for the Board is to have the club offer as much as 
possible to each and every one of the members, and ensure value for money in 
whatever we offer. 
 
One thing I am very conscious of is that it is very easy for some people in the 
Club to forget that we are the MG CAR CLUB (NEWCASTLE) and that our 
Constitution sets out quite clearly what we are about. The motto that was 
adopted by the Club in 1988 (after the turmoil that resulted in the formation of the 
MG Car Club Hunter Region) “MGs & Motorsport” is still as valid now as it was 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 
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Thursday Working Bees 

Contact: Alan Bates 0412 280 093 

 or Doug Rae 0434 141 501 

back then, unfortunately the availability of MG’s is making this a bit more of an 
issue, having said that MGF’s & TF’s are becoming quite affordable. 
 
One thing is for sure, the Club is strong. We have a very experienced Official’s 
base, people who know how to run events properly. We have our own 
Clubrooms well set up and giving the stability that we all yearned for prior to us 
taking on Cobby Street. Ringwood provides us with a stable hillclimb venue with 
many variations on the course available, (unfortunately it is still a bit marginal for 
Motorkhanas and Khanacross, although the availability of the hill for Tar 
Khanacross events is fairly unique to us and is something I think we can build 
on.) 
What do we have to look forward to? 
 
I guess there are a lot of people holding out for the realisation of a dream that 
goes back many decades, the opening of a racing circuit in the area, with what 
that will offer. We understand that the work is to commence shortly on the track 
at Ringwood, all hurdles placed by the various bureaucrats have now been 
cleared. Let’s hope so! 
 
Can we look forward to a few dry Hillclimbs at Ringwood? Can we get rain 
before our Motorkhanas and Khancross events? 
 
I am sure that the small contingent making their way to Perth for this year’s MG 
National Meeting will punch above their weight as they have in the past. 
 
I could go on and on, as I am as passionate about the Club now as I was back in 
1974. There is so much to look forward to. 
 
Yours in MG’s & Motorsport 
 
Dave 
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YOUNG DRIVER DEVELOPMENT COURSE 
EVENT DATES 2016 

 
TRAINING DAY 1, Sat 20th Feb, start 9.30 am SHARP, finish at 3.00 pm 
                           2, Sat 2nd Apr, start 9.30 am SHARP, finish at 3.00 pm 
                           3, Sat 30th Apr, start 9.30 am SHARP,  finish at 3.00 pm 
                           4, Sat 28th May, start 9.30 am SHARP, finish at 3.00 pm 
COMPETITION Motorkhana Training 
                           5, Sun 24th Jul, SEE Coming Events page for details. 
TRAINING DAY 6, Sat 17th Sep, start 9.30 am SHARP, finish at 3.00 pm 
                           7, Sat 15th Oct, start 9.30 am SHARP, finish at 3.00 pm 
COMPETITION Motorkhana Training 
                           8, Sun 20th Nov, SEE Coming Events page for details. 
 

EVENTS WILL BE CONDUCTED ON BOTH EARTH 
AND SEALED SURFACES  

 
The programme above can change during the year, please check as the 
above list will be updated with changes as soon as they come to hand. 
However it’s not always possible to meet the Club Torque magazine deadline. 
Although a check can also be made using the club’s website, 
www.mgcarclub.com.au   
If in doubt please phone me on 0412 493711 or email Greg Hunter at 

gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au.  
 

http://www.mgcarclub.com.au/
mailto:gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Andrew Felfoldi -Nissan Skyline R32 
Kellie Felfoldi - Hyundai Veloster 

Nigel Ferguson - Mazda MX5 
Tahj Ferguson - Mazda MX5 

Dylan Gerrish - Ford Escort 1978, Ford Escort RS2000 1980 
Steven McLeod - Nissan Pulsar 1987 

Robert Mitchell - Toyota MR2 x 2, Toyota Corolla x 2 
Ben Southcombe - Suzuki Swift GTI 

 
We hope to see you at an event in the near future, either competition or social. 

PRESENTATION TO MEMBERS. 

Hillclimb and Supersprint competitors will have become aware that CEE (or 

MEE as it was previously known) has become the preferred method of lodging 

your entry into these events. 

There will be a presentation on CEE at the Club Night on 11
th

 MARCH 

2016. 

If you have any questions on how to manage your profile, find and enter 

events, this session will prove very helpful. 

There will also be an insight into why Clubs are adopting CEE to run their 

events and what it is that makes it an attractive option for them. 
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COME & TRY HILLCLIMB 
 

SUNDAY 6TH March 2016 
Held at RINGWOOD PARK HILLCLIMB 

organised by MGCC Newcastle 
Italia Rd BALICKERA (Nth of Raymond Terrace) 

 
Are you tired of being a spectator and would like to join in the fun?  
Hillclimbing is one of the safest ways to get involved in Motorsport.  
It is only you against the clock – no one else to worry about.  You 
don’t have to be a current member of a CAMS approved Car Club, 
you can just come along and try it out. 
 
By purchasing a L1 Come & Try Licence for $25 this gives you day 
membership and day insurance for a non competition event.  If you 
like it and you wish to continue to compete you have 6 months to 
cash in the $25 on a L2S licence, costing $115 for a 12 month peri-
od. 
 
Experienced competitors will be available as instructors if re-
quired.  Participants will walk the track where comments on  
approaching and leaving corners will be given, where to brake and 
other valuable driving skills. 
 
You don’t need a fancy competition car you can just bring the 
shopping car. Just relax and have some fun we will take care of all 
the CAMS paperwork. 
 

For more information 
 Ring Greg Hunter now 0412 493 711 

Supplementary Regulations will be available on the web soon 

www.mgcarclub.com.au 
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AUTOTEST 2015 EVENT TROPHY PRESENTATION 

 
28th February 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 MOTORKHANA    KHANACROSS 

 

Trophies to be presented at 12.15 pm (approx) 

 

People who competed in any of the Ringwood Autotest events during 2015 are 
invited to come to Ringwood where the trophy winners from all events will 
receive their awards. Trophies will be awarded to those who took out 1

st
, 2

nd
 or 

3
rd

 Outright and those who won their class, where there were at least 3 entries in 
that class at any of the Motorkhanas or Khanacross events held at Ringwood 
last year. 
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CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

G'Day All, 
 
I hope you all had a good Christmas/New Year break!  I'm very 
much looking forward to a new year of motorsport.  I got my car in 
a better place towards the end of last year so this will be my first 
full year of events for a while.  I hope to see you all at the track! 
 
I also have an amendment to make from the trophy presentation 
last year.  The first and second place trophies for the Ladies Cham-
pion got mixed up due to a clerical error.  So it is my pleasure to 
congratulate Louise Reeves on being the 2015 Club Ladies Cham-
pion and Bronwyn Lewis for coming a very close second place. 
 
See you at the Hill Climb in February! 
John 

 

 

 
 

TRANSPORTING MOBILE HOMES   
OFF ROAD 4WD TRUCK AVAILABLE 

18 The Crescent GATESHEAD 

GEORGE  PRICE   Heavy Towing &  
Salvage 
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Hi Guys, 

 

All the best to club members hope you enjoy another year of good safe competi-

tion, we certainly have scheduled enough events to satisfy all members. 

The old website is about to be upgraded, to a new modern version, this will be 

more comprehensive, easier to read and a revitalisation for the clubs image. 

During February all Ringwood Hillclimb Club Championship events for this year, 

will be available to enter online via  www.meecamsau.com this includes the two 

Tri Challenge events, this strategy should enable all competitors to pre enter, 

without waiting for the event to be listed within MEE, so please use this new ser-

vice, as it does improve  the administration of all hillclimb events. 

There has been some slight changes to the class structure for Ringwood events, 

please visit the website , via Event Entry for the latest information, I will also in-

clude a copy of the changes within this article. 

This years CSCA events will be slightly different, with the introduction of Round 

Seven to be held at Marulan Raceway, this picturesque  facility situated an hour 

and a half  drive from Liverpool on the Hume Highway, Marulan offers drivers a 

good challenge, with six tight corners and ample straights for overtaking, again 

all CSCA event information is available through the website. 

Please note that Pre Entries for Round One of the Ringwood Hillclimb Club 

Championship is scheduled for the 14th February, are now available via 

www.meecamsau.com or paper pre entries via the website, Track A5 will be 

used for this event, see the Sup Regs. for more information, and the layout for 

this track, lets hope this one isn’t affected with damp conditions. 

For all New Members who haven’t competed yet and potential members, please 

be advised that the club will be running the annual, Come & Try Day at Ring-

wood on the 6th March, 

Entries will only be available via the website, or on the day. 

Please note this event is not open to MGCCN Members who have previously 

competed at Ringwood. 

That’s all from me, have a great New Year see you all at Ringwood. 

Keep your tyres hot. 

Regards, 

Rick   

SPEED PANEL REPORT 
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Update Information about the 2016 Competition Rules and Classes v3. 
 
The following documents have been updated and will be on the Clubs website in 
December 2015. 
2016 MG Pointscore Rules (How they Work) Ver 1 
 
MGCCN Vehicle Rules 2016 Ver 1 
There have been some minor changes to the classes for the MGCCN Tar Speed 
Series, the Tri-Challenge Series classes remain unchanged. 
After some discussion with the administrator for CAMS MEE, it has been to try 
and simplify the classes in CAMS MEE. The information here is slightly different 
to the 1st version.  In CAMS MEE the classes for Type 5 Production and Special 
block will remain as Under and Over 2 litre. 
For the actual competition in MGCCN Tar Speed Series and Tri-Challenge Se-
ries, the Under 2 litre Production and Special classes will be combined into Type 
5 Under 2 litre, and the Over 2 litre Production and Special classes will be com-
bined into Type 5 Over 2 litre 
In CAMS MEE the classes for Marque Sports Modern and Classic Under 2 litre 
will be split into Under 1.4 litre and 1.4 – 2 litre. 
For the actual competition in MGCCN Tar Speed Series, the classes will be 
Classic Under 1.4 litre, Classic 1.4 – 2 litre and Classic Over 2 litre (combining 
the Classic 2 – 3 litre and Classic Over 3 litre classes). 
Modern Under 1.4 litre, Modern 1.4 – 2 litre and Modern Over 2 litre (combining 
the Modern 2 – 3 litre and Modern Over 3 litre classes). 
For the actual competition in Tri-Challenge series, the classes with remain as 
Marque Sports Under 2 litre, Marque Sports 2 – 3 litre and Marque Sports Over 
3 litre. 
In CAMS MEE the classes for Special Vehicles Under 3 litre and Special Vehi-
cles Over 3 litre will have the names shortened. 
As part of the update in CAMS MEE the classes in the selection list will be re-
vised and the class entered for previous events will be updated as well. 

If your vehicle is in a class that has changed, please check the details in January 
2016 in CAMS MEE.  https://www.meecamsau.com/ 
If you compete in more than one Hillclimb series where the class and/or  
competition number is different between the series, then add the vehicle a  
second time. 
For example 
Car   Class      Number 
Jackson Special MGCCN - Type 5 Under 2 ltr  68 
Jackson Special Formula Libre 1301 – 2000  68 
 

If you have any questions contact  
Michael Snow   mobile   0432 772 044 
michaelsnow4@bigpond.com 

https://www.meecamsau.com/
mailto:michaelsnow4@bigpond.com
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The year has started off with the January Club Night attended by members 

who wanted to exchange views on their happenings over the Christmas 

Break. 

It is going to be another busy year for the MG Car Club with the Calendar 

completed and on the Web site. 

The next Club night is on 12th February 2016 commencing at 7.30pm and 

Darrell Peatie has been invited to bring his GT40 car along, which will be able 

to be inspected before the meeting, (daylight saving will help & we will have 

some Aeroguard), nothing like seeing the real thing. Then he will let us all 

know the history of it and how it all came together as well as the “ins & outs” 

of getting it on the road legally. This car has enjoyed many successes in car 

shows, we might try to entice him to have a run on the Hillclimb at Ringwood 

Park. 

NATTER NIGHT 

The next Natter night will be on 20th February 2016 at Beth & Bruce Fraser’s 

home, I’m sure it will be exciting to see the new garages with their collection 

of cars. Bring your barbeque provisions with BYO and a small desert to share. 

For details of the address please call Beth or Bruce on 40172616 or 

0417481420  

ROCKER COVER RACING IS ON AGAIN THIS YEAR. 

THE FIRST WILL BE AT THE CLUB NIGHT on 11th MARCH 2016 

There will be Rocker Cover Racing Event for members, including practice for 

those attending the MG National Meeting in Perth over the Easter Weekend.   

This racing proves to be very competitive so come along and to watch and to 

participate; some members have more than 1 car and are willing to share 

them.    

Rose Cogger-Collins. 0413222828. 

SOCIAL SECRETARY REPORT 
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Our first club run for the year took place on Australia Day at the delightful Lake-

house café for brunch at Murrays Beach on Lake Macquarie with a good roll up 

of 30 attendees. 

Our next event is something a bit different with a mid-week run to Fighter World 

at Williamtown on Tuesday 23rd February. Our guide, John Gillam who some of 

you would have met before when John and Yvonne Fletcher took us on a Regis-

ter Run in the Maitland/Raymond Terrace area covering the various graveyards 

and telling us the stories of the young men from the area who went to the first 

World War. John is ex RAAF and a local historian so he is well qualified to lead 

us through the Museum. John and Yvonne have written 2 books about those 

young men from the area who went to WW1. 

Meet at the Clubrooms at 10.00am and we hope to leave there at around 10.15 

for Williamtown. Meet on site at 11.00am. There is a café at the Museum so you 

can enjoy some refreshments after the tour. 

REMEMBER YOU DON’’T HAVE TO OWN AN MG TO JOIN IN THE CLUB 

RUNS. 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

I have already made some arrangements for this year’s Christmas in July and 

that is set down for Saturday 23rd July. The event will be held at the Gloucester 

Country Lodge Motel which is in a nice country location just out of town. They will 

provide us with a traditional Christmas dinner for a very reasonable cost of 

around $27/head. The accommodation cost is about $135/double. At this stage I 

have booked 10 rooms and provided a deposit. They do have more rooms avail-

able if required. If they get booked out, you can always stay somewhere else and 

join us for the dinner as they have a separate function area. I will require a com-

mitment for this event so please get in early. When doing my research in various 

locations I found it was difficult to get a venue who could handle the numbers and 

provide dining facilities. 

I am looking at a location in the area (probably in a national park) where we can 

enjoy a bbq lunch on the Sunday before returning home. 

In other news, Hunter Region MG Car Club have extended an invitation to us to 

join them on some of their mid-week runs so I will keep you posted. Always 

check our website for further information. 

Ken McLeod 

Register Captain 

REGISTER REPORT 
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JENSEN PARTNERS 
SOLICITORS 

 

Graeme Jensen has now established a new law firm, JENSEN PARTNERS and is 

the sole Principal of that firm. 

Graeme has in excess of 35 years experience in the legal profession, having been 

admitted as a solicitor in New South Wales in 1977. 

Jensen Partners adopts a practical approach to the law and is committed to the 
use of plain language and regular communication with clients in servicing their 

legal needs. 

Graeme Jensen has particular expertise in the following areas of legal practice: 

Residential and commercial conveyancing, including major strata and land 

developments; 

Commercial leasing; 

Corporate and business law; 

Criminal law, including Court appearances in the Local, District, Supreme and 

High Courts. 

Litigation; 

Wills and Probate; 

SMF acquisitions and borrowing; and 

Liquor licensing, including new grants, transfers, boundary re-definition and 

breaches. 

Instructions in matters relating to other aspects of the law will also be accepted. 

The office of Jensen Partners is located at Carrington and Graeme is available for 

home or office visits by appointment. 

For assistance please contact Graeme on 0419 279 959 or visit our website at 

www.jensenpartners.com.au 
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CLASSIFIED ADS 

FOR SALE MGB mark 11 

Compliance 1971, owned since purchased 
brand new in Jan 1972, has had 2 total 
rebuilds in that time, for the past 5 odd 
years has seen not a great deal of the road, 
still has the original number plate - DWI 
315, spare has the original tyre, basically 
original and in excellent condition, sits 
under covers in the garage, original 155 
odd thousand miles, serviced and 
maintained by my brother a mechanic, now 
at Regal Motors. 

Otto Scevak otto_scevak@yahoo.com  

0414 862 088 

 
FOR SALE CAN-AM REPLICA 
Built by a Tamworth club member to 
conform to 2A-2C specifications I believe. 
Purchased partly built.  Countless hours 
spent to get it to this point, ready to race. 
Basically a 85 Ford Laser Front Cut (at rear) 
With RHS chassis and frame extended 
forward with early Toyota Celica lower 
control arms, shortened struts, fabricated 
upper arms with coil overs. Motor is 
standard Laser 1.5l 4 speed manual, ideal 
beginners car. 
Make an offer 
Lawrie Constable 0427 121 929 

 
FOR SALE Toyota 1995 Bathurst MR2 
Toyota Generation 4 Beams Engine 
(150KW) B.C Sports Suspension Coil Overs 
with adjustable shock tensions, Whiteline 
Front Sway Bar, Custom Strut Bars, Front & 
Rear, Toyo 888 Semi Slick Tyres, Custom 
Front Spoiler, Light Weight Bonnet & 
Engine Cover, Custom Exhaust System 
Custom Induction system, LED Adjustable 
Shift light to 10.000 rpm.  Targa Tops, 
Toyota Factory boot spoiler, Engine & 
Suspension have done 6500ks fitted 
in march 2013 (all receipts available) 
$11,500ono 
Barrie Coady 0408 490528 
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For Sale - Mazda MX5 
Classic Red 1990 model, 5 Speed. 
Immaculate condition, only 108,000km with 
service history including recent installation 
of brand new OEM air conditioning 
compressor.  Concourse winning car.  
Same owner (2nd Owner) for the past 15 
years.  Includes matching Classic Red 
hardtop.  Car includes the following 
enhancements; 2000 Model MX5 wheels, 
2000 Model MX5, Glass Window soft top, 
2000 Model 1.8 diff upgrade (diff/
driveshafts/tailshaft), mildly lowered springs, 
alarm/immobiliser.  Great weekend or 
weekday car, is just as comfortable being 
driven casually in traffic or spirited on a 
twisty road.  Regretful sale due to recent 
family member arrival.  You will not find a 
similar model in as good a condition as this 
car. 
$12,500ono 
Email: bradleysmith@outlook.com.au 
Phone: 0418555418 
 
FOR SALE - VAN DIEMEN Formula Ford 
(RF-83 Chassis 754). Raced by Bruce 
Connolly in last round of FF “Driver to 
Europe” at Winton, 1983. Pole, won all 
heats winning the Australian F/F 
Championship.1984 converted front 
suspension by Wally Storey.  1985 side 
radiators. Motor re-built.  Refurbished 2014 
for AHC, Ringwood. Won FF Class. 
Race ready.  $15,000. 
Peter Robinson 
Ph 0411 487 640 

For Sale 1997 MGF 
One owner Flame Red 1.8I MGF 1997 model having travelled to date 108000 kilome-
tres. The interior having grey door trim, black piped grey leather seats, wood grain 
dash, matching gear lever & shroud together with rubber MG floor mats. The car 
comes with a removable chrome luggage rack, car bra & roll up car cover. German 
Suplex Suspension system fitted. $7,500 
Contact John Kennedy 
Ph 4339 7787 – Mobile 0418 237331- 
Email johnk26@optusnet.com.au 
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